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Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of Grassington Parish Council held on Wednesday 28th July 2021, 7.00pm in the Town Hall, Grassington 
Those Present.
Chairman:

Councillor R Charlton
Councillors: 
Councillor B Kendall, Councillor K Darwin, Councillor B Smith, Councillor M Egan and Councillor T Lofthouse.
Officers:
Mrs L Close (Clerk), 

Also Present:

2 members of the public present
2122/039

ITEM 1 – Chairman’s Remarks 
Councillor R Charlton welcomed everybody to the meeting and thanked them for attending. 
2122/040

ITEM 2 – To accept apologies for absence.
Councillor Booth and Brooksbank who were on annual leave 








(unanimous)
2122/041

ITEM 3 – Declarations of Interest




None
2122/042

ITEM 4 – Dispensations Requests



None requested. 

2122/043

ITEM 5 – Minutes of the previous meeting. 
It was advised that a member of the public did not confirm they were submitting a complaint to the principal authority but simply knew how to submit a complaint. 



Proposed by Councillor B Kendall



Seconded by Councillor K Darwin
RESOLVED that with the above amendment noted, the minutes of the meeting held on June 30th be accepted as a true and accurate record. 







 (unanimous)
2122/044
ITEM 6 – Casual Vacancy 

It was resolved that Mr Malcolm Newman is co-opted as a member of Grassington Parish Council.



(unanimous)
2122/045
ITEM 7 – Lighting Matters

Councillor Lofthouse confirmed that he had tried to make contact with the new member of staff for lighting at NYCC but as yet had not received a reply. 

LP30 on Scar Street was reported on the portal and advised that it had been fixed. Unfortunately, the residents confirm this is not the case so it has been reported again. 


LP75 Chapel Street will be monitored.

2122/046
ITEM 8 – Property Matters

Councillor Kendall confirmed that planning permission was not needed for the red telephone box as confirmed by the YDNP and that BT had confirmed the current telephone kiosk would not be removed. 


Proposed by Councillor Kendall


Seconded by Councillor Lofthouse


RESOLVED that the Council would accept the kind offer of the red telephone box and confirm that the land in front of the museum belonged to the Parish Council before siting the box there. Meanwhile further locations and uses of the box would be investigated with a view of potential housing of a defibrillator.



(unanimous)


The roofing work of the Town Hall was discussed, and it was confirmed that Beresford’s were not replying to call. It was decided that the current situation seems to be a delay in appointing tradesman, and we would roll over to next month in the hope that contact was made. 
2122/047
Item 9 – Allotments


The Clerk confirmed she did not have anything to report but would also find it useful to have a Councillor with her to assist in the inspections.


Council. Councillor Lofthouse confirmed he would visit the allotments with The Clerk. 
 
2122/048
ITEM 10 – Playground

It was confirmed that Councillor Smith would fix the spring on the side of the gate and that the grass needed a cut.


Councillor Charlton advised that he felt the equipment was starting to look tired and future plans should include replacements. 


The gate was still missing which the Council advised was the school responsibility, however, the school dispute this and it has been escalated to NYCC as issues also include land registration. The matter is ongoing.  

2122/049
ITEM 11 – Highways 


Councillor Kendall confirmed that the vegetation on the verge of Mill lane was overgrown and needed attention. The matter had been reported via highways portal but as yet not attended to. 

Councillor Kendall confirmed that information had been returned to him regarding the potential yellow lines for parking and that the hole on the highways outside Helen Midgeleys shop had been repaired very quickly and only a matter of time until it would reappear. 


There was also reports of an overhanging tree from a property on Main street. 


There was a long discussion regarding car parking and it was resolved to make this an agenda item for next month to continue discussions and look at moving towards the next steps.


The Clerk reported she had received a lot of complaints regarding Wood Lane car park and the fact visitors were using the permit only car park and staying all day meaning permit holders could not park and shop. Councillor Egan would organise a temporary sign to advise this was permit only parking and the Clerk would speak to Councillor Brooksbank to organise the replacement sign. 
 

2122/050
ITEM 12 – Planning 

No further applications submitted

2122/051
ITEM 13 – District / County Councillors


No further updates 


The Local Government re organisation was decided towards the North Yorkshire County Council proposal. 
2122/052
ITEM 14 – Correspondence


The update from the Venturer bus had been circulated. 

A request was received to use the marketplace and a road closure for a Christmas Market this year.


Proposed by Councillor B Kendall


Seconded by Councillor B Smith


RESOLVED that this request be fully supported
(unanimous)

2122/053

ITEM 15 – Matters requested by the Public




Comments were made in the future agenda item of car parking.

It was advised that the A boards around the village were becoming much more frequent and causing a hazard to pavement users. 


The Date of the next Ordinary Council meeting is Wednesday 25th August 2021 at 7.00pm 

With no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 20.19pm
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